## CITY OF BALTIMORE

STEPHANIE RAWLINGS-BLAKE, Mayor



## DEPARTMENT OF LAW

GEORGE A. NILSON, City Solicitor 101 City Hall Baltimore, Maryland 21202

October 17, 2012

The Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council c/o Karen Randle, Executive Secretary 409 City Hall Baltimore, MD 21202

> RE: City Council Bill No. 12-0125 – Residential Permit Parking – Approving Extension of Area 43

Dear President and Members,

You have requested the advice of the Law Department regarding City Council Bill 12-0125. City Council Bill 12-0125 provides for approving and extending the Parking Management Plan for Residential Permit Parking Area 43.

Area 43 was established by administrative regulation of the Executive Director of the Parking Authority pursuant to Art. 31, Sec. 10-18 of the Baltimore City Code. A written objection to the Plan was filed pursuant to Sec. 10-18(b). Due to the filing of the objection, an ordinance is required for the Plan to remain effective. City Council Bill 12-0125 was filed for this purpose.

The bill is consistent with the authority of the City Council. The Law Department, therefore, approves City Council Bill 12-0125 for form and legal sufficiency.

Sincerely yours,

Elena R. DiPietro

Chief Solicitor

cc:

George A. Nilson, City Solicitor Angela Gibson, City Council Liaison Ashlea Brown, Assistant Solicitor Hilary Ruley, Assistant Solicitor Victor Tervala, Assistant Solicitor